
 
 

 

 

February 13, 2024 
 

 

 

Missouri Public Service Commission 

P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 

RE: The Empire District Electric Company d/b/a Liberty 

  Case No. ER-2021-0312 / Renewable Energy Purchase Program (“Schedule REP”) 

 

Dear Judge Dippell: 
 

On February 1, 2024, and in accordance with Liberty’s Renewable Energy Purchase 

Program, Liberty filed a revised Schedule REP tariff sheet (first Revised Sheet No. 7a) with a 
proposed effective date of April 1, 2024.  

 
Since the initial submission, it was discovered that the calculations incorrectly included 

Renewable Energy Credit (“REC”) revenue from forward transactions outside of the operating 

year. To correct this error, the calculations were re-run with forwards removed, and a substitute 
tariff sheet is being submitted at this time. This lowers the weighted average price and better aligns 
that price with the current market. As a substitute, the tariff sheet continues to bear an issue date 

of February 1, 2024, and a requested effective date of April 1, 2024. 

 
Please bring this substitute REP tariff filing to the attention of the Commissioners and the 

appropriate Commission personnel, and please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or 
concerns. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

Diana C. Carter 
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